## HOME OF THE LANCASTER



**Neil Campbell** 

Director of Special Education

Rob J. Wagner, District Administrator

(608) 723-2175 (608) 723-6397 (fax) 925 West Maple Street Lancaster, WI 53813 **Brad Sturmer, Principal**Winskill Elementary

Mark Uppena, Principal Lancaster Middle /High

September 4, 2020

Dear Families,

We have some great news! The U.S. Department of Agriculture announced Monday that it would allow schools to provide free breakfast and lunch to any child through the age of 18 until December 31, 2020, or until funds run out. This is the same program offered when our schools shut down last spring.

We will start the free meals program on Monday, September 14. This will allow us time to order additional supplies and adjust staff schedules for extra help to prepare meals for those not attending school in person.

If your child is not attending school in person and you would like to pick up meals, please contact the central office to inform them how many meals you will need. Please contact us before Wednesday, September 9, so we can accurately prepare the numbers of meals needed.

The meal pick-up location will be Winskill at the presentation door entrance. The pick-up time will be from 9:30 am to 10:30 am Monday through Friday when school is in session. Students attending in person will be provided a meal as usual only now at no cost. Ala carte at the middle and high school will still be offered but is not part of the free meals program.

If you any have any questions, please contact the central office at (608) 723 2175.

Thank You,

Rob Wagner